Hoping everyone had a wonderful 2019.

My song for the year was “On the Road Again”.
January OES (Order of the Eastern Star) travel included:
Fort Warth, Arlington, Houston, Waco, and Lufkin.

February started with a cruise to Honduras, Belize, and Cancun followed by trips to Texas cities League City, Caldwell, and
Crocket,

March we went to Cleveland, Dallas, and Sherman TX, then five days in Alexandria Louisiana and ended the month in
lefferson TX,

April included Quitman and Tyler,

May OES had us in Lindale. The rest of the month were quiet as far as OES activities were concerned.

June | was installed as Worthy Matron of the Buffalo lodge. So many duties to keep me busy for the month and into—
July~Buffalp hosted the quarterly Past Matrons/Past Partrons meeting.

August we attended the Grand Chapter meeting in Tyler, TX which completed my friend, Susan’s term as Grand Organist (|
was her page) for the state of TX. So now our travels have slowed down and are just the ones we choose to go to.

On a more personal level:

In January we attended Susan’s 50" wedding anniversary.

February since the cruise left from Galveston we had some time to relax at out home there.

The March trip gave Susan and | a chance for a little sight seeing as we drove back and forth to Louisiana.

in April my son Tony came down from CT for a two week visit. We took him to Fort Worth and Galveston so he could see the
sights.

In May Denny and | drove to Covington GA to close on my house, 1 did not list it when | moved to TX since the market was
down. Meanwhile the daughter of the couple that were taking care of it grew up and got married. She and her husband
bought it. While there we attended the Womans Club croquet tournament and | had a chance to visit with all my friends.

Except for all the activity getting ready to take over as Worthy Matron June was relatively quiet.

in July my son Brian and his family came down from CT for a two week visit. We had a lot of fun together and they helped
with many projects we had pending.

August and September were relatively quiet so | had the chance to catch up with the housework a bit.

October I left for Massachusetts for my 55 class reunion, had a great time and then had the opportunity to visit friends and
relatives all over New England.

November--A couple weeks after | got back Denny and | went to New Mexico with Sue. She had a house there to escape the
TX summer heat. We did sight seeing in the surrounding area and toured Big Bend and other places on the way home.

December of last year we stayed in Fredrickshurg TX for Xmas. Which we hope to do again. We found a restaurant the has a
four course champagne dinner and a live band on Christmas day.

In my free time 1 continue with my game group, book club, crocheting for the Premie group and other activities and work
with OES doing fund raising for the Shriners, Scottish Rite, etc.

Denny is beside me through it all and we have fun together each day and are grateful for all the blessing in our
lives...especially our wonderful friends like you.
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